SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1st DECEMBER 2010 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chair), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr Hughes and Cllr M Webb, 
In attendance: 
Mrs K Tilley, Ms G Donovan, Mr I Hawes and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. Open Session:  Mrs Tilley and Ms Donovan came to discuss the ongoing issue of the school transport coaches which park outside their homes.  The parking makes it dangerous for residents to pull out on the main road and there is also an issue with air pollution as some coaches leave their engines running whilst waiting.  The Senior Transport Manager at Amey working for BCC will be asked to attend a site meeting to see if the coaches can be relocated to a safer and more convenient place. (Action – Clerk)  Speeding is also an issue and the vehicles concerned will be reported to the police.
2. 
Apologies for absence: Cllr N Rothwell, Cllr B Kane and Cllr Lawton.
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Hughes.
3.
Declaration of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· A local stonemason has submitted a quote of £45.00 plus VAT per stone for straightening gravestones that are leaning over in the Cemetery.  Contact will be made with the families of the stones concerned.  (Action – Clerk)
· All footpaths under the Parish Paths survey have now been inspected, documented and reports returned to Bucks County Council Rights of Way department.  Outstanding issues (including the blocked pathway on footpath 13) will be raised with the Rights of Way department.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· Cllr Forsaith asked Councillors for a statement on what is important to them in the village that they wish to protect from development.  The statements will be included in the Parish Plan and the document will be sent Carol Nutkins at Community Impact Bucks for constructive feedback.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Webb, Cllr Rothwell, Cllr Lawton)   The CDC Core Strategy was reviewed by Cllr Forsaith who found no particular items that affected Seer Green.
· County Cllrs Martin Tett and Tim Butcher have agreed to fund a salt bin to be positioned by the steep hill on Orchard Road near Gurnells Road and an extra bench for the Recreation Ground.  
· The Local Government Boundary Commission sent details for the Electoral Review of Bucks. The document will be reviewed and comments returned online.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield)
· The draft emergency plan for Seer Green has been sent to the Bucks CC Resilience Manager. A meeting has been arranged at BCC to discuss the document further.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
· A local contractor will be asked to fit a stopcock at the Allotments so that the water can be turned off during winter.  (Action – Cllr Hughes and Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  Nothing to report.
4.
Correspondence:  
It was agreed to submit an application for funding for the GM play area to the Jordans Environmental Trust.  (Action – Clerk)
Following correspondence from Oakwood Nursery School (based at the Pavilion) it was agreed to increase their rental by 5% from January and a further 5% in September 2011.  (Action – Clerk)
The Parish Council approved a rate increase for Mr D Cook from April 2011 for litter clearance in the village.  (Action – Clerk)
5.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

   £12,627.63 were made  

Income                  
   


        £505.00

Closing balances  

                           £61,538.56
Approval of the 2011/12 budget and precept requirements
The Council approved the budget for 2011/12 and agreed not to increase the precept in view of current economic conditions.  A letter requesting the precept of £41,500 will be sent to CDC.   (Action – Cllr Scourfield)  The Treasurer explained the accounts, reserve and surplus balances.  
6.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  Concerns were raised about a planning application in Wilton Lane in Jordans which will be discussed with the Seer Green and Jordans Society.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
Permitted
CH/2010/1468/FA
Carima, 23 Howard Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2XR


Part two storey, part single storey side/rear extension, dormer window in north west roofslope and single storey side/rear extension and insertion of first floor windows in front and rear elevations.

7.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  A quotation by Fineland Forestry for cutting back trees around the allotment was approved.  A letter will be sent to a neighbour of footpath 14 about recently cut foliage from their garden which had fallen and been left on the footpath.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
ii. PROPERTIES: Veolia Environmental Trust had been approached for funding for the refurbishment of the Green Meadow Play Area.  Veolia had invited the Parish Council to resubmit their request when 20% funding has been secured.  The Parish Council will be writing to local companies to try and raise the £5,500 needed.  (Action – Clerk)
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON:  Contact will be made with the adult football team about their plans for the coming season. (Action – Clerk)  The Questionnaire has now been distributed to all households in the village.  The feedback will be reviewed at the January meeting. (Action - Cllr Clarke, Clerk)
8.
report of the jubilee hall management sub-committee:  Cllr Forsaith updated the council on matters relating to the Jubilee Hall.  The new lease is being finalised by BCC legal department and the new management agreement is being updated with the new school hours from Monday to Friday from 8.00am to 5.00pm. The new hire rates for 2011 will be advertised on the website.   (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
9.
Any Other Business:   The planning application for extending the use of Wapsey’s Wood landfill site has been refused.  If permission is granted by Bucks. County Council work will start on an Energy from Waste facility at Greatmoor, Near Calvert in October 2011.

The Parish Council will reassess their Risk Assessment from the January meeting starting with the Properties Working Group.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Lawton and Cllr Webb)
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th January 2011, at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall.
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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